
 

The Parish of  St. Peter 
Quincy, IL  

Sacrament of  
Reconciliation 

Saturday: 7:30-7:50 a.m. 
3:30-4:30 p.m. 

Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time, July 11, 2021 

Dear Parishioners,   
 It’s hard to believe that this is the second week in our month of July.  It 
seems that this weekend, unfortunately, marks the downward side of our summer 
vacation.  It has been a very relaxing time for me and I hope for you.  May the 
remaining days of this summer vacation find more relaxing time as we recuperate 
and prepare for another school year.   
 If you haven’t noticed, we have moved the statue of Venerable Augustine 
Tolton.  It is now in a more prominent place.  Before the statue was placed in 
front of the school often becoming lost in the plants and blending in with the  
building.  But now anyone can see it from most of the parking lot as we come into 
the Church.  Needless to say, one of my biggest worries was moving the statue 
without damaging it.  And so we asked John Rupp, Rupp Masonry, and his son, 
Bryce, to move that statue since they had the equipment to do it.  With the grace 
of God, the prayers of Venerable Augustine Tolton, and the expertise of the Rupp 
family, we moved it into its proper place without any incident.  Furthermore, to 
highlight our past, we also moved the old concrete bench that had pieces of the 
old St. Peter Church that was destroyed in 1945.  Assisting us with this move was 
also Randy Martin and Eric McNay from our staff.  This whole project of moving 
the statue was the idea of a parishioner for whom I will be forever grateful.  In 
conjunction with this move, the girl scout troop 5095 approached me with a      
service project, to create a butterfly garden somewhere on campus.  So we decided 
to merge the two projects.  And so what we have will be a prominent place for 
Venerable Augustine Tolton, surrounded by some landscaping that will highlight 
the area even more.  The girl scouts enlisted the help of Carol Raker from Crea-
tive Garden Services, who volunteered her services, and chose the plants and their 
placement, and with the help of parents were able to complete this project before 
the Tolton pilgrimage on Friday, July 9th.  It is a project to honor and highlight 
one of our own who some day will be recognized in the Communion of Saints.  In 
the meantime, this particular area will help us remember him, and with the memo-
rial wall with its plaques, will help us also remember his life and the many chal-
lenges that he faced.  Venerable Augustine Tolton, pray for us.  
 We also have new brochures of our memorial wall that will be available to 
anyone interested.  It has an explanation of each plaque as well as some of the 
people who helped make it a reality.  There were a number of parishioners who 
contributed financially to this project but I did not want to single them out as it 
was unfair to other parishioners who also would have contributed had they known 
that I was asking.  Instead, theses parishioners know who they are and I truly 
thank each of them for making this dream a reality for our parish family. 
 This weekend, representatives from Catholic Charities will be speaking at 
of our Masses, asking your support for their efforts in our community.  Please  
listen attentively, and respond generously.  Envelopes for this collection can be 
found in your packet of envelopes.  You and I are able to help our community 
through the work of Catholic Charities.  Remember, “whatsoever you do to the 
least of your brothers and sisters, you do for me.”  Give generously! 
  

Next Meeting       
 

FOUND 
TBD - This Fall 

6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 
 

Drop Off & Pick Up at Cafeteria Doors 
  

Wear a mask and social distance.  
All 7th, 8th, & 9th graders & their friends welcome. 

F 

U 
N 
D 

Saints Alive!   
Let Me See Your Halo 

To Be Announced 
in the Gym 

   A youth group for 4th, 5th, & 6th grade Parish-
ioners and guests! Have fun with your friends while you learn 
more about the Saints and your Catholic Faith. Come enjoy 
these fun evenings in the St. Peter Gym 6:00-7:30 p.m. Wear 
your Saints Alive Shirt or pick one up that night!   

 

~Mass Intentions~ 
July 12-18, 2021 

 

12. Monday 8:00 a.m. 
   Ken & Martha Heinze  
13. Tuesday 8:00 a.m. 
   Nan Grawe 
14. Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 
   Wanda Garcia 
15. Thursday  8:00 a.m. 
   Special Intention 
16. Friday 8:00 a.m. 
   Ann Anderson 
17. Saturday 8:00 a.m.      
   Alice Wavering & T.B. 
 Kemner 
17. Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
   Our Parish Family 
18. Sunday 8:00 a.m. 
   Karen Wiewel 
18. Sunday 9:30 a.m. 
   Dr. Donald Dowler 
18. Sunday 11:00 a.m. 
  Jan Faler 

— Mass Schedule — 
 

Monday-Saturday 
 8:00 a.m. 

Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 
Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday 8:00 a.m.,  

9:30 a.m., & 11:00 a.m. 
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Week of July 11, 2021 

A Message from Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh  

 

The School of  
St. Peter 

School of St. Peter 
2500 Maine Street 
Quincy, IL 62301 

Phone: 217-223-1120 
Website: www.stpeterschool.com 

Email: c.venvertloh@cospq.org 
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“St. Peter School provides a quality education built on Catholic values and teachings.” 

 
 
 
 
 

 
JULY 

SCHOOL OFFICE  
SUMMER  HOURS 

 
Open: July 21 from 9-2. 

Should you need anything than on 
this day please be sure to notify us 

by email.  It is our goal to take a 
great deal of July off. 

 

 
POSITIONS OPEN   

 
 

TEACHER AIDE (Para Educator)  
OPENING 

     St. Peter School is accepting 
applications for a 1st grade para 
educator for the 2021-2022 school 
year. (Approximately 25 hours/
week.) Applicants should have  
experience in working with young 
children. Responsibilities include 
working one on one with children, 
assisting the classroom teacher 
with instruction and supervision. 
Qualified applicants should send a 
cover letter, resume, and refer-
ences to Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh, St. 
Peter School, 2500 Maine Street, 
Quincy, IL 62301. 

 
 

DAYCARE HELPERS NEEDED 
     We will be hiring 3 adult daycare 
helpers this fall. Qualified appli-
cants should have experience with 
working with children.  If interested 
contact Mrs. Loretta Goehl at 217-
779-1429 or  
tomnrets71@comcast.net 

Sunday School and Childcare Volunteers 
   We are looking for volunteers to organize and help with 
the ministry of Sunday School and Childcare during the 9:30 
Mass for children ages 1-5.  Volunteers are needed to 
babysit or teach Sunday school. If you’d like to help with this 
ministry, please contact Lyn: l.strieker@cospq.org. 

 

Summer Choir Just Might Be For You! 
   Some of our choirs go on hiatus for the summer, so on 
Sundays at 9:30am Mass, we will offer "Summer Choir". A 
number of our regulars drop in and sing when they are 
home during the summer months. Why not consider joining 
us? If you have thought about joining the music ministry, 
this is a great and "low-key" opportunity to try it out! Just 
show up in the music area about 15 minutes prior to 9:30 
am Mass. We will provide a hymnal for you. We welcome 
high school students as well! Have kids? Bring 'em! 
 

Parents of New PSR Students and Returning Students  
   Yes, PSR just finished but we are looking forward to next 
year and getting ready for you to join us. 
   Registration forms will be mailed to you if your children 
attended PSR last year.  Additional registration forms will be 
in the Narthex if you need one.  Please return to the Rectory 
office or in the collection basket by the weekend of July 10 
– 11.  
   More information regarding PSR will be forthcoming.  
   Please reach out to me at 217-224-3070 or 217-257-
9966 if you have any questions. Gina Wolf, PSR Coordinator 
 

Chaddock Donations 
   The Chaddock Outreach Ministry is asking for donations of 
daily personal care supplies (shampoo, soap, toothbrushes) 
and comfort items (pillows, blankets, towels) for our neigh-
bors at Chaddock.  If you would like to donate items, please 
use this link.  Thank you!      www.bit.ly/Chaddock 
 

QMG Free Sports Physicals 
   QMG will be offering FREE Sports Physicals on Tuesday, 
July 27 at 5:30 – 8:30pm. Appointment required. Call 217-
222-6550 x3282 to schedule.  
More info at www.quincymedgroup.com/sports. 
 

QND Summer Cheer Camp 
Save The Date:  July 26-29, 2021  6:00pm-8:00pm 
QND Summer Cheer Camp    3 years old to 8th grade 
“Happiness isn’t something you put inside, it’s already 
there. Sometimes you just need a little QND Cheer to find it” 
 

Updates for Email Addresses 
   We have been trying to stay connected to you in various 
ways.  If you have e-mail and have not received e-mails from 
us recently, we may not have your e-mail address or per-
haps not the correct one.  Now more than ever it is im-
portant that we have this up-to-date for you.  If you have not 
received e-mails from us recently, please e-mail Lyn Strieker 
and let her know at L.STRIEKER@COSPQ.ORG.  If your ad-
dress or phone number(s) (home or cell) has changed, you 
can include that as well. 
 

Reporting Allegations of Child Sexual Abuse 
   To report allegations of sexual abuse of a minor by clergy 
or other church personnel -- even if it is in the past -- individ-
uals are encouraged to call the Diocese's Child Abuse Re-
porting and Investigation number at (217) 321-1155. Indi-
viduals may also contact Illinois Department of Children and 
Family Services Child Abuse Hotline at 1.800.25.ABUSE. 

Welcome! 
Please welcome to our parish family Dennis & Megan           
Barragree, and their children Sophia, Samuel & Charles and 
their nephew Landon Bordewick! 

 

Maine Street Closures 
   Maine street is closed from 24th street to 30th street. You 
will have to enter from 24th street and through the park road. 
Maine will be closed until sometime in August.  
 

Coffee & Donuts This Sunday 
   Please join us this Sunday, July 11, after all Masses in the 
cafeteria for Coffee & Donuts.  

 

Weekday Altar Server Schedule Resumes 
   We have started back up the Signup Genius schedule for 
weekday altar servers. This is for Monday through Saturday at 
8:00am except on Wednesday is at 8:30am. Please signup 
online on your Signup Genius link. 
   If you have not been trained as a server and would like to be 
an Altar Server, please call or email the Parish Office at 
church@cospq.org or 217-222-3155. 

 

Calvary Cemetery Opening 
   Calvary cemetery has an opening for a seasonal grounds 
keeper on the trimming crew. Applicants will be needed up to 
four days a week and be able to get along with fellow workers. 
If interested please stop by the Office at Calvary Cemetery, 
1730 N. 18th to pick up or drop off applications. (No phone 
calls please)  
 

St. Joseph Church Annual Ice Cream Social   
St. Joseph’s Annual Ice Cream Social will be held Sunday, July 
11, 2021, 4:00 – Close. Enjoy our homemade ice cream, out-
side dining and air conditioned inside dining. Come to the coun-
try and enjoy! Sandwiches, ice cream, desserts, kids games, 
bingo, raffles, food. 1435 E. 1500 St., Quincy. 
 

St. Anthony Church Picnic 
   St. Anthony Church Picnic will be Saturday, July 17, beginning 
at 5 p.m.—midnight Raffle ($2000 in prizes), Silent Auction, 
Basket Raffle, Live Music by Hearsay, Air-conditioned Bingo, 
Country Store, Kiddieland with Crafts, Games and Rides. Fun 
and Food for the whole family!!! 
 

Mass Times While Traveling 
   On vacation and want to find the Mass times for the nearest 
church?  The oldest and best place to find Mass Times is at 
MassTimes.org. 
 

Please keep the following in your prayers: 
~Kristopher Schreacke    ~Elias Erd  
~Lilli Foster ~Ian Mehaffy 
~John Meyer                  ~Isabella Benner   
~Natalie Meyer ~Lucy Miller 
~Mary Talken ~Bonnie Haubrich   
~Sharon Zehnle    ~Alden Shipp  ~Al Mitten 
~Steve Sinnock  ~Mike Creek                ~Steve Hull     
~Theresa Althoff   ~Ted Kemner              ~Dorothy Davis 
~Kathy Schuckman          ~Jack Terford  ~Amy Seibert 
~Howard & Jo Buckley ~Norma Johnson  ~Julia Maas 
~Rose Hockgraver ~Jim Steinkamp  ~Anonymous 
~Virginia Berhorst ~Florence M. Smith  ~Bryce Shank 
~Michelle Houston ~Valerie Ortbal  ~Larry Phillips             
~Cal Noelke ~Joe Sanders  ~Avery Cowick  
To have a name added to this list, please call the Parish Office 
at 222-3155 or email church@cospq.org.  

 

MEET OUR NEW PARA EDUCATORS FOR 4 YR OLD PRESCHOOL 
 

 
Mrs. Natalie Genenbacher 

AM Class 

 
     When Mrs. Natalie Genen-

bacher thinks of her childhood 

many good memories of St Peter 

School come to her mind. Some 

of them are a leaf collection bind-

er, building volcanoes, attending 

weekly school Mass, making pret-

zels, attending Washington D.C. 

and class with Fr. Bauer.  Natalie 

also attended QND, JWCC, and graduated from Quincy University with a degree in Mar-

keting.  She is married to Kraig Genenbacher.  They have 4 children who attend St Peter: 

Taylor 8th, Collin 5th, Caleb 2nd, Corbin K.  Mrs. Genenbacher previously worked at Heintz/

Quincy Lighting and she continued to do lighting consultations on the side while being a 

stay at home mom. In her free time she spends most of it watching the kids’ games and 
running them to practices but she also enjoys walking trails and being outdoors as well. 

She is excited to help Ms. Carmen Griffith and the 4 year old morning preschool class. 

The preschool program at St. Peter has helped her own children have fun, learn, and 

make new friendships. She is looking forward to helping the students have the  

best experience. 

 

Miss Paige Eckert 

PM Class 

     Miss Eckert was born and 

raised in Atchison, KS.  In her 

free time she enjoys spending 

time with her son August, going 

camping with her family, 

spending time outdoors, and 

watching her favorite sports 

team—the Jayhawks. 
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Mark Your Calendar 
 

Mon. July 12:  
 

Tues. July 13:  Novena 8:30 a.m., Church 
 

Wed. July 14:  Ladies Cursillo 7:00 p.m., Fr. Bauer Prayer 
      Room 
   

Thurs. July 15:   
 

Fri. July 16:   
 

Sat. July 17:  Rosary 7:30 a.m., Church 
 

Sun. July 18:   
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Parish in Action 

Fr. Leo’s column continued…. 
 

 I am leaving after the 8:00 a.m. Mass on Sunday 
and will be gone but a few days this week.  I’m doing 
something I haven’t done since I was about 22 years of 
age.  I sometimes wonder if I’m reliving my younger 
years in going on a canoe trip on the Current River.  
Whatever the case, please pray for me as I will keep you 
in my prayers.  Will be back on Thursday or Friday of 
this week as I have a wedding on Saturday.  Then the 
following week, I will be heading north to Franken-
muth, Michigan, to spend a few days with my brother 
and sister-in-law.  Unfortunately I’ve been unable to set 
aside any span of time other than a few days here and 
there.   

 I’m also asking your prayers for our sister par-
ishes in Haiti.  Just recently their president was assassi-
nated.  So we need to pray for them.  The turmoil and 
violence that they are experiencing is truly a cross that 
our brothers and sisters are carrying, even in the midst 
of poverty and the pandemic.  So please pray for them 
as they are encountering evil in all of its disguises. 
 

 ON THE LIGHTER SIDE:   The father was 
trying to teach his small daughter the value of money.  
After explaining the different kinds of coins, he lined up 
a penny, a nickel, a dime, a quarter, a half-dollar, and a 
dollar bill, and asked the little girl which one she would 
rather have.  She pondered for a while, fingering each 
coin thoughtfully, and finally looked up brightly and 
said, “I like the copper one, Daddy—but could I take 
that little piece of paper along 
to wrap it in?” 

 
 

—Mass Servers— 
 

Not Assigned At This Time but can 
Signup Online for Weekdays and Weekends 
   

 
 

   

—Daily Mass Ministry Schedule— 
 

Not Assigned At This Time 
 

 

 

Diocesan Collections   
Peters Pence $120.00 

Catholic Charities $330.00 
Catholic Cemetery $50.00    

  
 

Haiti Sister Parish Collections 

Collected $2,222.00 

WEEKLY COLLECTION 

 July 4 Total to Date 

Loose Collections $1,068.20 $1,068.20 

Regular Collections $28,519.70 $28,519.70 

Annual School Fund  $10,779.50 $10,779.50 

Holy Days   

Totals $40,367.40 $40,367.40 

Total Budget Goal $32,000.00 $32,000.00 

Difference $8,367.40 $8,367.40 

Quincy Catholic Charities 
“To extend to all the healing and empowering presence of Jesus” 

620 Maine, Quincy IL 62301   (217) 222-0958 Ÿ Fax (217) 222-8737  www.cc.dio.org 

Dear Supporter, 
 

I write to you one last time as the Area Director of Quincy Catholic Charities. I am very honored to have served in this capacity 
for the last 13 years and am equally honored to now serve the agency as the Director of Operations. In my 13 years, one 
theme that abounds is how the communities we serve really deserve to know more about the organization and the great work 
that is being done; quietly, behind the scenes in the vast 15,000 square miles within the 28-county diocese.   
 

Catholic Charities of the Springfield Diocese has 7 local offices, and an administrative office in Springfield to serve the needs 
of the local offices.  We offer 28 different programs agency-wide and each local office has a variety of programming that 1) fits 
the needs of the community and 2) can be sustained through various funding sources.  Each local office has an Advisory Board 
to guide decisions and serve as the eyes and ears to the needs of the community.  Each local office has an annual operating 
budget and dollars donated and raised within the office stay in that local office.   
 

The mission of the agency is from the beautiful Catholic Doctrine that teaches us “to extend to all the healing and empowering 
presence of Jesus” through ministries that support the dignity and sanctity of human life at all stages; value families and the 
sacredness of marriage and work to strengthen them; and provide hope and help to those in need.  Your faith makes you a 
member of this great organization and calls you to serve.  Welcome, and come serve with us!   
 

Kindly, 
 

Jackie Bruns, LCSW, Director of Operations 

Program Statistics FY 2020 
MedAssist: served 171 clients, secured 1,485 medications at a value of $339,839 
Food Pantry:  served 21,818 individuals and 5958 families 
Mobile Food Pantry: 1,683 individuals and 697 families across 3 counties, driving 
1,024 miles 
Intact Family Services:  served 119 families 
Counseling:  served 114 families 
 

What Your Investment Is Worth: 
$10.00-can help purchase food for a week for a struggling family. 
$15.00-can help a MedAssist client receive thousands of dollars’ worth of medication. 
$25.00-can help the Mobile Food Pantry feed the elderly, disabled and veterans in rural pockets of the diocese.  
$50.00-can help child welfare workers improve living conditions for children. 
$100.00-can help provide counseling services for individuals, couples and families.  
 

Professional Counseling Solutions 
The Professional Counseling Solutions Program provides individual, premarital, marital, and family therapy from a systemic per-
spective.  Services are based on a sliding fee scale and clients are not refused due to their inability to pay.  School Counseling is 
also available in the parochial school system.  
Intact Family Services 
Intact Family Services is a state contracted service to mitigate further child abuse and neglect.  The goal of the program is to 
keep the family unit intact, while addressing issues that perpetuate abuse and neglect.  Families in Adams, Brown, Cass, Han-
cock, Pike and Schuyler Counties are accepted on a referral basis from the Department of Children and Family Services.  
MedAssist Program 
The MedAssist Program has two main components.  The traditional program assists individuals in leveraging long-term prescrip-
tion medications by accessing assistance programs through the pharmaceutical companies.  The second component offers ad-
ditional assistance to help with immediate medication costs/co-pays, depending on the situation.  The target population of the 
MedAssist program are those who have no, or limited, prescription drug coverage.   
Food Pantry & Mobile Food Pantry 
The food pantry strives to provide supplemental food to individuals and families that present for assistance and who meet the 
Department of Human Services requirements.  Quincy Catholic Charities is a member of the Central Illinois Food Bank and also 
participates in the Feeding America Program sponsored by Wal-Mart.  The food pantry is open every Monday from 2:00 pm-3:30 
pm, every Wednesday from 9:00am-11:30am and every Friday from 2:00 pm-3:30 pm.  Clients may receive food one time per 
month.  The Mobile Food Pantry delivers a 2-week supply of food to rural pockets of the diocese. Mobile Food Pantry Services 
have been established for rural communities in Adams, Brown and Pike Counties and deliveries are made two times a month on 
a rotating basis to identified towns in these counties.   

Govt. Fees & 71%

United Way 6%

Donations 13%

Special eve 3%

Investment 1%

Fees-other 1%

Private Gran 4%

Legacies/Be 1%

Govt. Fees & 

Grants

71%
United Way

6%

Donations

13%

Special events

3%

Investment income

1%

Fees-other

1%

Private Grants

4% Legacies/Bequests

1%

REVENUE SOURCE FY 20

http://www.cc.dio.org

